
The PIL Hall of Fame would like to thank Jeff Erdman, PIL Assistant Athletic Director,  

for taking time to be interviewed for this article.  
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None who read this article will be surprised 

that Covid-19 had an impact on the PIL, its 

athletes, coaches and fans. We are excited 

that things seem to be improving and we 

are feeling positive about future prospects. 

Rather than deal with the misery of the 

pandemic, we would like to share some of 

the positives that have resulted from re-

working and re-thinking some long held 

processes and traditions. A period like this 

has generated a lot of creativity in order to 

achieve our primary objective: to get the 

kids back on the courts and fields for their 

various sports. 

As a recipient of the PIL Hall of Fame news-

letter, it is likely that you are among the 

many that see the real benefits of sport to 

the students mental and physical well-

being. Physical exercise, mental stimula-

tion, competition and the sensation of 

teamwork can combine to make the school 

experience more memorable, satisfying and 

rewarding. It can also contribute to en-

hanced classroom performance.  

By the time you read this, the current 

school year will have ended. In spite of the 

obstacles, the PIL can look back on that 

most recent year and take pride in having : 

 Conducted league games for fall, win-

ter and spring sports thereby “getting 

the kids back on the field”. .  

 Conducted games against teams in the 

other four Portland area conferences: 

Three Rivers, Metro, Mt. Hood and 

Pacific. 

dent Athlete Leadership Teams (SALT) 

made up of a representative group 

that closely matches the ethnic and 

gender balance of the school.    Those 

selected SALT athletes would receive 

training that would help them   identi-

fy the challenges (bullying, racism, 

harassment along with a host of other 

issues common in most of today’s 

schools), seek next steps to improve  

on those situations and then spread 

the word among fellow students, oth-

er teams in the PIL and, eventually, 

other leagues in an initiative that will 

help create the kind of schools, lead-

ers and world that  we want and 

need.   

We have also had the thrill of experiencing 

the reversal of a trend. After years of de-

clining student population at our schools, 

we are seeing growth once again and that 

is especially true at the newly renovated 

schools.  Roosevelt, Franklin, Grant and the 

newly named Leodis V. McDaniel High 

School (formerly Madison High School) will 

all be completed by the start of school in 

the fall.   The new Lincoln High School  is 

being constructed at this time on the previ-

ous site of the stadium field. When com-

pleted, the old building will be razed and a 

new field and stadium built in that loca-

tion. Work on Benson is next up. 

 

 

 Expanded the number of possible  com-

petitive events with the addition of 

“culminating weeks” where teams of all 

those conferences were ranked (top to 

bottom) and then inter-league games 

between well-matched opponents cre-

ated a “post-season” playoff atmos-

phere. 

 Adopted procedures to protect athletes 

and fans from Covid while shortening 

time to check in to an  event. Specifical-

ly, every person attending a game  had 

to be tested, registered and kept dis-

tant in grandstands, rest rooms and on 

team benches. Later, family members,  

pre-tested, coming to games  received  

a QR code as their entry identification. 

 Reduced expenses in response to de-

creased ticket sale revenue. 

 Maintained investment in middle 

school programs without interruption. 

 Took real joy from seeing the faces and 

hearing the energized voices of the 

athletes and coaches who are so happy 

to be “back at it”. 

 Moved forward with the Positive 

Coaching Alliance (PCA). This program 

has become a staple in the PIL process. 

The PCA goal is to educate athletes, 

coaches and parents/fans on matters of 

respect and treatment of others-

especially in the competitive athletic 

environment. The execution of that 

goal comes through the training of Stu-

MISSION STATEMENT: The Portland Interscholastic League Hall of Fame supports the athletic programs and fa-
cilities of the Portland public high schools financially and as requested by the district, and honors student-
athletes, coaches, administrators and others for their outstanding performances and contributions through 
annual selections to its Hall of Fame.  



Check Out the PIL Hall of Fame Website 

PILHallofFame.org 

About the induction ceremony 

We would like to take this time to acknowledge 

those PIL HOF Members who have passed since 

our last induction banquet in October of 2019:  

Jim Clair 

Norm Daniels 

Gerald “Jerry” Exley Jr. 

Dr. Bob Gill 

Harry Glickman 

Jim Grelle 

Nate Jones 

Keith Lampard 

Ron Lehl 

Jerry Lyons 

Judith Martin Morgan 

Stan Miller 

Harvey Neffendorf 

Vince “Pesky” Paveskovich 

Robert Rudolph 

Jack Scrivens 

Will Urban 

Chuck “Bumper” Wilson 

Jackson Winters 

The induction ceremony will be held at the Hil-

ton Doubletree at the Lloyd Center on October 

24th, 2021. See page 7 of this letter for details. 

* Deceased 

ADAMS HIGH SCHOOL JACKSON HIGH SCHOL 

*MICHAEL BOOKER (‘72) DAVID PATTEE (‘74) 

BENSON HIGH SCHOOL LINCOLN HIGH SCHOOL 

*DEREK L. BALDWIN (‘89) JENNIE ARCHEMBAULT (‘10) 

JAY MILES (‘90) PETER BAUM ('09) 

MANDESA MILTON-TINDAL (‘94) HENRY FURMAN ('10) 

MATT RUTGERS (‘99) KYLEE MUIR ('09) 

KAYLA SMITH (‘09) MADISON HIGH SCHOOL 

CLEVELAND HIGH SCHOOL KELLY FORD ('87)  

MIKE GILGAN (‘62) STEPHEN KROHN (Madison) '68 

ASHLEY SAMMIS SCHROEDER (‘01) TAMMY LAIRD (’85) 

FRANKLIN HIGH SCHOOL BILL UHLE (‘70) 

RUFUS DEAN-BEY (‘90) MARSHALL HIGH SCHOOL 

*WILBURT G. HARDY (‘75) ROCHELLE ANDERSON-TEENY ('79) 

GRANT HIGH SCHOOL CHRIS MCBRIDE (‘83) 

KENNETH ACKER  (‘10) JASON TOBERG ('73) 

DAN PERCICH (‘70) ROOSEVELT HIGH SCHOOL 

PAUL RAGLIONE (‘05) *JOE GRAY ('34) 

DOMINIC WATERS (‘05) *GENE GRAY ('37) 

JEFFERSON HIGH SCHOOL KATHERINE (KAY) KERSEY KEY (’81) 

CHARLES CHANNEL (‘72) *JACKSON WINTERS ('47).  

MARCUS J. IRVING (‘72) WILSON HIGH SCHOOL 

CHARLES REDEAU (‘78) RYAN HOARFROST ('06) 

MARVIN SANDERS (‘78) GARY RUBIN  ('85) 

 

 

Franklin High School (formerly “The Quakers” is now “The Lightning” 

Ida B. Wells-Barnett High School  (formerly Wilson) are “The Guardians” 

Leodis V. McDaniel High (formely Madison) will be the “Mountain Lions” 



PIL HALL OF FAME MEMBERS ALSO IN THE OREGON SPORTS HALL OF FAME 
Jefferson Terry Baker Football Grant Dorothea Lensch Special Contribution to Sports 

Jefferson Emery Barnes Football Washington Ed Lewis Basketball 

Washington John Beckett Football Lincoln Mickey Lolich Baseball 

Grant Terrell Brandon Basketball Cleveland Roy Love Coaching 

Grant Bruce Cudd Golf Wilson Dale Murphy Baseball 

Jefferson Tom DeSylvia Coaching Grant Emery Neale Tennis 

Cleve/Wilson Jack Dunn Coaching Grant Jack Neer Tennis 

Franklin Paul Durham Coaching Washington Jack Patera Football 

Washington Carolyn Fitzwater Softball Lincoln Johnny Pesky Baseball 

Jefferson Dr. Bob Gill Special Contribution to Sports Grant Mark Radford Basketball 

Lincoln Harry Glickman Special Contribution to Sports Franklin Robin Reed Wrestling 

Jefferson Joe Gordon Baseball Jefferson Mel Renfro Football 

Benson Dick Gray Coaching Grant Jackie Rice Softball 

Jefferson Bobby Grayson Football Grant Jack Riley Basketball 

Jefferson Buck Grayson Basketball Lincoln Rick Sanders Wrestling 

Franklin Betty Evans Grayson Softball Franklin Jack Scrivens Handball 

Benson A.C. Green Basketball Grant George Shaw Football 

Lincoln Jim Grelle Track & Field Cleveland Tom Trebelhorn Baseball 

Franklin Howard Hobson Coaching Grant James "Mush" Torson Coaching 

Lincoln Peter Jacobsen Golf Wilson Wayne Twitchell Baseball 

Cleveland Dwight Jaynes Special Contribution to Sports Jefferson Eric Waldorf Coaching 

Washington Eldon Jenne Coaching Jefferson Pete Ward Baseball 

Marshall Dan Jones Multi-Sport Athlete Benson Richard Washington Basketball 

Jefferson Nate Jones Officiating Lincoln Wade Williams Baseball 

Franklin Steve Jones Basketball Madison Rick Wise Baseball 

Jefferson Don Kirsch Coaching Washington George Yerkovich Special Contribution to Sports 

Cleveland Philip H. Knight Special Contribution to Sports Grant  Dick Yost Golf 

Lincoln Elmer Kolberg Multi-Sport Athlete Roosevelt Len Younce Football 

Commerce Mel Krause Multi-Sport Athlete       
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The format for the tournament is a 

four-person-scramble. What better 

time is there to gather your three 

best friends so that you can trash 

talk, laugh and praise all in the space 

of 4 1/2 to 5 hours.   

To register to play and/or consider sponsor opportunities,  

contact Steve Rudolph (503) 449-0438 or by email to rudy6@hotmail.com 

 

ONLINE:   

Go to pilhalloffame.org and click on “events” (at the top of the page)to find  

the tournament information and entry form.  

BY MAIL:   

Enter your individual or team information on the entry form found on our website at  

pilhalloffame.org and mail to  

PIL Hall of Fame 9355 SW Camille Terrace, Portland OR  97223-7042  

AT THE EVENT:   

You can register for any remaining spots the day of the tournament   

at Eastmoreland Golf Course –2425 SE Bybee Blvd, Portland, Oregon 97202  



STAY IN TOUCH WITH AND HELP SUPPORT THE PIL HALL OF FAME 

WEBSITE: PILHallofFame.org  

EMAIL:  PILHallofFame@gmail.com  

FACEBOOK:  facebook.com/pilhof/  

MAIL:  PIL Hall of Fame-9355 SW Camille Terrace-Portland, Or 97223 

 

A PIL Hall of Fame Tribute to the Krieger Family and Broadmoor Golf Course 

 In appreciation, we gratefully acknowledge the Host and Home of the Hall of Fame's pri-
mary source of support for the last 15 years—the Krieger Family and Broadmoor Golf Course.  
 
 It was in 2005 that Don Krieger and Mel Krause, Hall of Fame member and Board mem-
ber/Secretary, forged an agreement to relocate the PIL Hall of Fame’s fund-raising golf tourna-
ment to Broadmoor. 

 
     Don's son Scott Krieger, a 1976 grad of Wilson High, has been serving as General Manager 
of Broadmoor since 1992. Scott's great-grandmother along with five aunts converted the family’s 
Rose City Dairy to the golf course, opening on Labor Day, 1931. The course was sold on Oct. 
25, 2020 for industrial development and wetlands. 

 
     Participants in the tournament, now named as a memorial to Krause, enjoyed playing the his-
toric Portland course and the Krieger's gracious hospitality, great food and attentive service pro-
vided over the years. Thanks for the generous support and fond memories! 

 
     The Tournament lives on:   

Save the date,  

Monday, Sept. 13, 2021 at  

Eastmoreland Golf Course. 
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PLATINUM LEVEL ($5000+) 

Harold and Margaret Taylor 

Foundation 

Bill Taylor 

GOLD LEVEL ($400+) 

AMR – Randy Lauer 

Baseballism – Jon Loomis 

Biological Resources -Kim Hutchinson 

Broadmoor Country Club -Scott Krieger 

Butch Lumby 

Cook Security Group – Frosty Comer 

Dan Clark 

Direct Sales LLC – Mike Keller 

Everett Street Auto – Jake Hammer 

Malka Diamonds and Jewelry  

 David Malka 

Platt Electric   

Marv Engelman&Jim Sleeman 

Ron Byers 

The Rudolph Team/Hasson Company - 
Corey Rudolph 

Tom Mulflur 

ShedRain – Doug Blauer 

Tom Wise - Growler Guys 

Troy Corgain Fishing 

SILVER LEVEL ($200+) 

 

Arv Love 

Beaverton Foods – Dom Biggi 

Bob Waggener 

Bruce and Julie Plato 

Cascade Brewing – Art Larrance 

Chris Kent LLC 

Classic Realty-                                   
Mike and Gayle Clopton 

Dale Murphy 

Dave and Debbie Menashe 

Dennis Maloney 

Don Lovell - The Barbers 

Friends of Baseball                               
Nova Newcomer 

Frosty Comer 

Harold Jackson 

Hedges Wine – Bill Hedges 

Hoodys – Tait Hoodenpyl 

Jack Bertell 

Jan Krause 

Jim and Diane Dunn 

Judy Hilsenteger 

Kent Krafve 

Mick Hergert 

Mike Bubalo 

Peter Jones 

Pioneer Wiping Cloth                        
Todd Rosenthal 

Portland Diamond Project               
Craig Cheek 

Portland Spirit – Dan Yates 

Steve and Sheryl Rudolph 

Steve Krohn 

Veritas Wealth Management             
Eric Runge 

BRONZE SPONSORS ($25+)  

Aaron Pearlman, Bob Hefflinger, Bruce Nishikawa, Harvey Neffendorf, Carol 

Gatto, Carrie Poust, Chris Jewell, Dick Brown, Doug Pease, Frank Franzone, Gary 

Bishop, Joel Roth, Kali Bader Rembold, Karen Strong, Ken Wegner, Pat Barry, 

Robert Devich, Stan Rotenberg, Steve Hollingsworth, Ted Johnson, Teri Bertell 

Academy Baseball – Tom Treblehorn 

The Barbers – Don Lovell 

Bashor’s Team Athletics – Julia Sherman 

Bob Woodle 

Berkshire Hathaway Home Services – Vicki Comer 

Bill Ranta 

Bob Stanton - Grant Alumni 

Carol Gatto 

Connor and Lexi Kavanaugh 

Dave Menashe – The Oregon Clinic / Urology 

David Bailey 

Dunn & Pienovi Mgt. – John Dunn/Brian Pienovi 

Eddie deFreitas 

Galloni Granite – Andy Arnold/Chris Galloni 

George Spencer 

Greg Franks 

Jack Dunn 

Jay Johnson 

Jeff and Mary Dunn 

Jeff and Mary Erdman 

JFW Industries Inc. – Rich Wagner 

John Harding 

Jugs Sports – Steve Candello 

Karen Strong 

Linda Vollstedt 

Marilyn Gatto 

Mary Lou Mulflur 

MedStar NW – Bill Booth 

Nicholson Family – Bill Nicholson 

Northwest Paper Box – Brad VanAllen 

Odis Avritt 

Old Timers /Active Baseball Players Assoc. 

Pienovi Properties – Brian and Andrew Pienovi 

Portable Tool, LLC – Mike Keller 

Richardson Sports – Derek Jensen 

Roseway Barber Shop – Marty Pinz 

Scott Cress 

Shleifer Marketing Communications – Denny Shleifer 

Sue Plato 

Ted Amato 

Ted Moon 
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Perhaps, as you read this newsletter, you are wondering 

about some aspect of the PIL that would be of interest 

to you that has not been reported.  

We are always looking new topics and ideas to include 

in this publication. Let us know about that interest. 

Maybe we can find the information and get back to you 

or include it in a future newsletter.  

PILHallofFame@gmail.com  

 

As so many of you know, Bill Taylor has been the major 

supporter of the PIL Hall of Fame. The PIL HOF Board has 

asked Bill to tell us his story. We are pleased to share that 

with you here. 

I have to say that I have enjoyed sports since I was a small boy.  

My father, Harold Taylor, started coaching baseball when I 

was nine-years-old and continued until I reached high school.  

Small played a factor in that, as much as I loved football, I 

soon found out that I was better suited for wrestling, baseball 

and skiing! Skiing eventually won out but I’ve always been a 

baseball fan as well as anything U of O Ducks!! 

My dad always told me that if he had enough money, he 

would have gone to OSU. Well, he didn’t and years later he 

was introduced to a man named Len Casanova and the rest is, 

as they say, history. 

I was truly blessed to have the parents that I did. They were 

kind and thoughtful and let me have free reign to do what I 

wanted (within reason). I learned so many valuable life lessons 

from them. 

Being so interested in sports as well as the development of 

youngsters, my father started sponsoring the Putnam High 

School summer baseball program around 1965 and we contin-

ue this sponsorship to this day. I can hardly believe it’s been 

55 plus years! 

There have been many other events we have been fortunate 

to be involved in such as Pop Warner football, the famous 

Portland Lobo  semi-pro baseball team of the ‘70s which pro-

duced so many fine young men who went on to teach and 

coach the next generation, or two, of student athletes.  

I have found much satisfaction and enjoyment in participating 

in and awarding scholarships to students in the North Clacka-

mas and Estacada school districts for the Harold Taylor Schol-

arship Fund and a fairly new one at South Wasco County High 

School, all for students who have had some difficulties in 

school but are determined to better themselves with further 

education in academics or trade school. We also actively sup-

port programs at the U of O, OSU 

and the Oregon Humane Society 

to name a few.   

It has also been a pleasure to be 

involved with the PIL in helping 

sponsor the Mel Krause Memorial 

Golf Tournament. My dad was a 

friend of Mel and it seemed a 

perfect fit. I have also found it 

enjoyable to contribute to middle 

school sports programs, through 

the PIL Youth Sports Foundation.  

It was my father’s firm belief, and 

mine, that sports can be a window 

to the future. 

October 24, 2021 at 3:30 PM 

DoubleTree by Hilton Hotel 

1000 NE Multnomah St. Portland, OR 97232  

503-281-6111  

TICKETS 

Tickets are $60 apiece.  

Pre-registration is recommended just in case any new regula-

tions limit attendance. You can pre-register by sending             

an email to PILHallofFame@gmail.com. 

SCHEDULE 

3:30 PM-Social Hour 

4:30 The Induction Banquet Begins 

Meet the new inductees and share memories                            

with teammates, friends and family. 

 

ROOMS 

The hotel has dedicated 15 rooms at a  “corporate rate” of $129 

plus tax per evening. Those rooms are available for both Octo-

ber 23 and October 24. This rate will be available on a first-

come, first served basis to those who make their reservation by 

mentioning the  “PIL Hall of Fame Induction Ceremony” 

 

ADDITIONAL DETAILS 

PILHALLOFFAME.ORG 



STATE OF THE PIL HALL OF FAME 

A face mask can’t hide the fact 
our organization aptly fits the 
saying “tough times don't last, 
tough people do,” during this 
past Covid period. Resilience 
and perseverance overcame the 
adversity we have all faced this 
past year, and I am pleased to 
provide this “State of the PIL 
Hall of Fame.”   
 
With our two major events 
pushed to the sidelines last year
--the annual Induction Banquet 
and the Mel Krause Memorial 
golf tourney that funds it—our 
understanding inductees and 

supporters responded affirmatively to the Board's 
plea to weather the storm. The Induction class of 2020 
has been patient. The 36 members are now  scheduled 
to receive their just due on October 24th at the Hilton 
Doubletree  at the Lloyd Center in Portland.  
 
Likewise, we anticipate Eastmoreland Golf Course 
becoming the new home of our PIL Golf Tournament 
and Fundraiser this coming September 13th.  
 
In addition to planning these events, we have been 
updating our pilhalloffame.org website and creating 
our third annual PIL Hall of Fame newsletter that you 
are holding in your hands. We are also staying in 
close touch with the PIL District Athletic Office and 
encouraging the fine work they are doing with our PIL 
student/athletes during these trying times.   
 
I am honored to be your President and am grateful for 
your support of our organization. Thank you to our 
Executive Committee and the Board of Directors for 
their hard work, dedication, and support. 

John Dunn, President 

Portland Interscholastic League  

(PIL) Hall of Fame  

ENRICHING THE LIVES OF OUR STUDENT-ATHLETES 

THROUGH PARTICIPATION IN COMPETITIVE SPORTS  

OFFICERS 
*John Dunn, President, Wilson ‘73                                 

*Marilyn Olson, Vice President                                            
*Bob Woodle, Secretary, Benson ‘59 
*Jack Bertell, Treasurer, Wilson ‘58                          

*Marshall Haskins,                                                
PPS Athletic Director, Jefferson ‘81 
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Hall of Fame 
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BOARD MEMBERS 

ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Steve Brandon Cleveland *Dennis Maloney Cleveland 

*Mike Clopton Cleveland *Bruce Plato Wilson 

*Ed deFreitas Roosevelt *Bill Ranta Benson 

*Jeff Erdman Madison Joel Roth Wilson 

  *Steve Rudolph Wilson 

*Odis Avritt Cleveland Jeff Dunn Wilson 

Bill Booth Madison *Dave Gasser Madison 

*Mike Bubalo Lincoln *John Harding Franklin 

Blake Byrne Wilson Edwin Harnden Legal Counsel 

Jack Cain Grant Jim Pasero Wilson 

Kent Dorsey Jackson Michele Potestio Wilson 

* Terrell Brandon *Paul Linnman 

*Gay Davis *Dale Murphy 

*Harry Demorest *Tom Trebelhorn 

*Peter Jacobson *Bill Witala 

*June Jones *Rick Wise 

http://www.pilhalloffame.org/

